Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Safeguarding Representative:

Anthony Howlings

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 23rd September 2018

Treek commencing bunday, 10 coptember 2020								
Saturday	22 nd	6.15 p.m.	Hassop	CSSp Jubilarians	25 th Sunday of Ordinary Time			
Sunday	23 rd	10.00 a.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners				
Monday	24 th			NO MORNING SERVICE	Our Lady of Walsingham			
Tuesday	25 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	C S Sp Intention (†)	Feria			
Wednesday	26 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	C S Sp Intention (S Gen.)	Feria			
Thursday	27 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Dick Howell RIP (J P M)	St Vincent de Paul			
Friday	28 th	11.00 a.m. 11.30 a.m.	Adoration Hassop	C S Sp Intention (H D)	Feria			
Saturday	29 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	FREE	26 th Sunday			
Sunday	30 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time			

Ministries 29 th / 30 th Sept.	Readers	Eucharistic Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	L. Elliot, P. Robinson	L. Elliot	P. Greenhalgh	C. Rider
Hassop 10 a.m.	Young people	N. Harney, B. Cain	V. Hope	P. Robinson
Counters	2	3rd Sept.: PGTC 30th Se	ept.: TMM	

Bishop Patrick McKinney (our Bishop) said last Monday: "I would like everyone in our parishes and communities to become really and truly convinced of this fact 'Christ the Lord loves me just as I am'. That should change our lives!"

This weekend we have the annual retiring collection for the St Vincent de Paul Society (SVP) which coincides with the feast of St Vincent de Paul next Thursday. This year's collection will be forwarded to the SVP India in response to their appeal to help victims of recent floods.

We also begin our 'annual head count': Welcomers please make sure you have something to record our numbers. These are then sent to the Diocese.

End of September days:

27th (Next Thursday) Confirmation group at 6.30pm in presbytery. We now have the final preparation meetings as we go towards 3rd November. Many, many thanks to the Catechists who help out plus our guest speakers.

30th Next Sunday – Mass with our young people: Usual preparations please for music and readers.

October Diary:

2nd SVP meeting after morning Mass with Finance Committee meeting at 7.00pm in presbytery (new date)

3rd PPC meeting in presbytery at 7.00pm

4th Confirmation group at 6.30pm in presbytery

5th Our "Thank you" evening – many replies coming in! Thank you and please continue to reply to Juliet or Christine c/o presbytery address is fine.

11th Confirmation group in presbytery at 6.30pm

13-14th Mission appeal on behalf of the Columbans

<u>Vicki and John Dooley</u> celebrate their Golden Wedding Anniversary this week and they will be celebrating with their family. We wish them all a Very Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary celebration and look forward to hearing all about it from Vicki on her return!

<u>CAFOD</u> <u>envelopes</u> for Harvest Fast Day will be distributed later in October because of our thank you evening and the annual mission appeal.

Sunday morning parking: we now have three parking Stewards who will guide people re parking. This should prevent future disturbances during Sunday Mass. Please cooperate with the Stewards who are David Jordan, Jenny Garamszegi and John Hespe. Thank you for helping us!

Safeguarding Matters: Anthony Howlings is our parish Safeguarding Representative and he is doing an excellent job for us. However, there are always updates required and Anthony is now in the throes of updating once again. He will be in touch with all who need this updating to be done and, furthermore, there is now an automatic system update so, please, help Anthony to do his job and reply to his emails or phone calls. Thank you!

Yvette Jordan completed the weekend of training for new Eucharistic Ministers last weekend. Thank you for going, Yvette! Yvette is also preparing for Confirmation along with Thomas, Joseph, Stephanie and Maisie. All the Candidates will now be asked to write to Bishop Patrick and express their wish to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation. So, please, get down to those letters <u>now!</u> During the Confirmation Mass, Yvette will be commissioned as a E. M.

Don't forget ... we had our "open meeting" as planned on 12th September. There was an excellent turn-out. There will be minutes from the meeting and the result of the vote that was taken as we prepare a positive approach to the future of our parish. There will be more information at the A.G.M. on 21st October, after Sunday Mass. Many, many thanks to all who gave up their evening to be there at the meeting.

Fr Denis Carter SSC of the Columban Missionaries will visit the parish 13-14th October for the annual "live" mission appeal. He comes from Rochdale Lancs. He has ministered in Pakistan and no doubt will tell us much about life there.

Recently some folks have been speaking about the lack of Altar Servers in the parish. We need somebody to train servers, to keep it together, have a rota and encourage young parishioners to come forward for this service in the parish community. PLEASE, someone, jump from the pews!

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: We remember Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, Mary Howlings Margaret Beardsley and all our sick especially in the Mass for parishioners.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Teresa Fidler, Stuart Davidson, Fr Edward Oliver CSSp, Kathleen Wright. **May their souls rest in peace.**